
   
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

EXTRA-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES 

MONDAY 
12.40 – 1.10pm Monday 

French Club (Year 1) 
3.15 – 4pm Martials Arts 

TUESDAY 

12 – 1pm Singing Club 
12.10 – 1.10pm Friday French 

Club (Year 2) 
 

WEDNESDAY 
3.15 – 4pm Spanish Club 

3.15 – 4.45pm DM Football 

THURSDAY 3.15 – 4.45pm DM Football 

FRIDAY  

HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 
 

Last night was the year 2 Maypole dancing 
event.  Year 2 children and guests came back to 
school in the evening to watch dancing and eat 
hot dogs and ice cream.  It was a nice time for all 
and gave everyone chance to reflect on these 
children's journey through the school.  A big 
thank you to all of the staff who contributed to the 
event.  For me, a highlight was watching not just 
the organised dancing, but the way children 
happily played with each other throughout the 
event.  They are a lovely year group and we will 
be sad to see them go.   
 
Some parents have fed back to me some 
concerns about ticketing for the event.  Ticketing 
was limited, due to the need to keep costs 
down.  Some adhered to the guidelines, others 
brought extra people.  Some of those who had 
followed our requests have pointed out that this 
was unfair.  To solve this for next year (and 
therefore I would be particularly interested in the 
views of the parents of current year 1 pupils) we 
could either allow people more tickets, but will 
charge more to cover costs or I take a strict line 
and not allow people entry if they have brought 
extra people.  I would be interested in knowing 
people's opinions. 

Ian Dewes 
Executive Headteacher 

Reminders/changes for 
15 –19 July 

MONDAY 
15 

 

TUESDAY 
16 

School Sport Day 9.15 – 
11.15am Parents welcome 
French Club (changed from 

Friday to Tuesday) 
Open Evening 6 – 7 pm 

 

WEDNESDAY 
17 

Reserve School Sports Day 
9.15 – 11.15 am 

Nursery Leavers’ Assembly 
9.15 am 

Pre-school parents invited 

THURSDAY 
18 

Y2 Play 9.00-10.00am  
Yr 2 Parents invited 

FRIDAY 
19 

Y2 Leavers’ Assembly 9-

10am pupils only 
School closes for summer 

break 2.00pm 

 

DUNCHURCH INFANT 
SCHOOL AND NURSERY 

 

Telephone:  01788 810292 
E-mail:  office@dunchurchinfants.co.uk 
Twitter:  @dunchurchinfant 
Owls Mobile:  07810 175463 



PUPIL AWARDS 

ATTENDANCE AWARD 
For the week ending 5 July 2019 

 Attendance 
% 

No. of Late 
Arrivals 

Overall 
Score 

Trophy Awarded 
to 

Little Owls 96.3 0 96.3  

Elf Owls 96.7 1 95.7  

Barn Owls 94.1 1 93.1  

Snowy Owls 99.6 0 99.6 WELL DONE! 

Spectacled Owls 100 2 98.0  

Tawny Owls 100 2 98.0  

 

WEEKLY GREEN AWARD 
Awarded to Barn Owls 

 
Well done to the children in Miss Randle’s class for keeping their classroom and working 

environment the cleanest and tidiest throughout this term! 
 

Awarded by our caretaker, Mr Haggan, and his assistant, Mrs Turtle 

 

LUNCHTIME GOOD BEHAVIOUR AWARDS 
Awarded by Mrs Burdett and her Midday Supervisors 

Rainbow Room Oliver O 

Blue Room Robert S 

Red Room Edith N 

Little Owls Clara T 

Elf Owls Freddie T 

Barn Owls Lucy C 

Snowy Owls Bethany P 

Spectacled Owls Eloise C 

Tawny Owls Dexter M 

 



YEAR GROUP CLASS WORK THIS WEEK 
 

 

NURSERY 
Rainbow Room 

The children in Rainbow Room loved their end of year 
celebration at the park this week! The children were all 
brilliantly behaved and walked sensibly. They had a fabulous 
time playing at the park, having some cake and playing 
parachute games. Also this week, the children have been mark 
making a lot, giving meaning to their marks and labelling them. 
Outside the children have been really exploring the water wall, 
investigating what happens when they pour water from 
different points.  

 

 

Blue 
Room 

NURSERY 
The children have been busy practising their Leaver's 
assembly, getting louder and more confident by the day; 
fingers crossed for limited stage fright on Wednesday! They 
have also discussed what they have loved most about their 
time in nursery, as well as still engaging in lots of group 
learning around phonics, rhyming and letter recognition. 
Outside, the children have loved completing jigsaws in the 
sunshine and helping Mrs Chis with the planting area.  

 

Red 
Room 

 

 

Little 
Owls 

RECEPTION 
The children enjoyed spending a morning in their Year 1 
classrooms with their new teachers.  
In maths we investigated the number 12 and found out the 
different ways it could be shared into equal groups. Some 
children investigated more numbers by themselves.  
We have looked at recycling and how we can help to look after 
the environment. The children also listened to Sam’s Story and 
talked about how to keep safe around laundry and cleaning 
products.   
We have practiced different events ready for Sports Day next 
week. 

 

 

Elf 
Owls 

 

 

Barn 
Owls 

YEAR ONE 
In year 1 this week we have learned how bread is made. We 
have designed, made and evaluated our own bread. We have 
also designed, made and evaluated friendship bracelets. We 
have been playing maths games this week that apply our 
knowledge of addition, subtraction, shape and fractions. In 
preparation for our summer holidays we have learned about 
beach and sun safety. We have read Paddington Bear stories 
and have created our own Paddington art. 

 

 
Snowy 
Owls 

 

 

Spectacled 
Owls 

YEAR TWO 
Year 2 this week have been practising their leaver's play. They 
have worked hard on their lines and remembering the songs 
too. Also they have practised their routines for Maypole 
dancing and we would like to thank you all of you who were 
able to come to the event last night (11th July). In addition Year 
2 have had caterpillars in the classrooms which is part of their 
life cycle unit and we are very excited to announce that we 
have 6 butterflies at the moment which will be released this 
week. 

 

 
Tawny 
Owls 



NEWS, REQUESTS & REMINDERS 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES 
July 
16      Sports Day 9.15–11.15 am  Parents invited 
16      Open Parents evening 6-7pm 
17      Reserve Sports Day 9.15–11.15am 
17      Nursery Leavers Assembly 9.15-9.45am 
18      Y2 Play 9.00-10.00am Yr 2 Parents invited 
19      Y2 Leavers’ Assembly 9-10am pupils only 
19      School closes for summer break 
22      Summer Holiday Club starts 
 

 
Follow us on Twitter: 

 
for updates and learning 

at @dunchurchinfant 
 

SPORTS DAY 
Please note all parents / carers 

are invited to this fun event 
 
 

Extra-Curricular Clubs 
 

If you are interested please make sure 
you hand in any forms asap for 

French club 
Football club 
Spanish club 

Martial Arts club 
Violin club 

 

TERM DATES 2019/20 
 

Autumn Term 2019 
Teacher Training Day 
Monday 2 September 

Term Starts 
Tuesday 3 September 

Half Term 
Monday 28 October – Friday 1 November 

Teacher Training Day 
Friday 22 November 

Term Ends 
Friday 20 December 

 
Spring Term 2020 

Teacher Training Day 
Monday 6 January 

Term Starts 
Tuesday 7 January 

Half Term 
Monday 17 – Friday 21 February 

Term Ends 
Friday 3 April 

 
Summer Term 2020 

Term Starts 
Monday 20 April 

Bank Holiday  
Friday 8 May 

Half Term 
Monday 25 – Friday 29 May 

Teacher Training Day 
Friday 19 June 

Term Ends 
Friday 17 July 

Teacher Training Day 
Monday 20 July 

 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
Please note that if you need to contact Owls Club or Dan Mumford Football Coaching after 4.15 pm you 

will need the following phone numbers: 
 

Owls: 07810175463 DMFC: 07835023939 

OWLS  
If you are going to be late collecting your child from Owls, please can you telephone to 
inform us on 07810 175463.  Thank you 



 

WOODY’S BLOG 
 

Hello 
 
I was exhausted yesterday just watching the 
Junior School’s sport’s day.  All the children did 
really well and tried their best. I’m really looking 
forward to the Infant School’s sport’s day on a 
Tuesday and I shall be there cheering you on. 
Let’s hope we get some good weather.  
Just one more week to go children, have a lovely 

weekend  
 

     Woody 

  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Congratulations to: 
 

Millie W – on making her Brownie Promise 
 

Ewan F – Water skills Level 1 achieved 
 

Pippa F – Enter water safely achieved 
 

Isabelle M – RAD Level 1 award in Solo Performance dance Grade 1  
 

Max B and Alfie R – Hillmorton FC European Champion Winners and Soccerockz medals 
 

Noah W, Orla B, Ella B, Lucy C and Esme B – Military Mud Run medals 
 

Lyra H – Invested as a Beaver, Learn to Swim Level 1, Pattison’s Gymnastic Dance 
 

Corin M and George B – Little Kickers Football medal 
 

Lara H – Learn to Swim Level 3  
 

Dolly E – Star of the Week for CATS Unity Cheer 
 

Daniel L – taking part in The Willoughby Festival  
 

George B – Little Kickers Referee badge and certificate and Drowning Prevention week certificate 
 

Sam L – received a badge for his first Beaver Camp  

WELL DONE! 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Warmer Weather 

 
Please make sure that your child comes to school with a sunhat and sun cream for when they are outside. 

Open Parents Evening – Tuesday 16th July 
6pm to 7pm drop in evening 

This is an open evening with no appointments. Please come into school and 
see your child’s work and visit their new classroom from September 

Paying by cash in school 
 

If you need to pay by cash into the school office, please can you 
make sure you have the correct amount for each item you are 

paying for as we do not hold change in the school office. 
 

Thank you very much 

SCHOOL MEALS 
 

Please note that from September 2019 Nursery meals will increase to £2.25 per day.  

NURSERY LEAVERS ASSEMBLY 
Wednesday 17th July 9.15am-9.45am 

 
Blue and Red room children will be leaving nursery to start school in September2019 

So their parents are invited to a special celebration assembly. 
 

2 adults only per child and no siblings 



PTA AREA 
 

 

PTA 
Find ‘Dunchurch Infant & Nursery School PTA’ on Facebook or e-mail 

dunchurchinfantpta@gmail.com 
if you would like to find out more 

**************************************** 
Minutes of all PTA Meetings are now available on the school website  

www.dunchurchinfants.co.uk 
under ‘Parent Zone’ 

 
 

PTA AGM 
Our next AGM is on 18th September at 7.30pm in the school.  Anyone is welcome to come along. 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:dunchurchinfantpta@gmail.com
http://www.dunchurchinfants.co.uk/
mailto:melbraybs@gmail.com


OUTSIDE SCHOOL EVENTS AND INFORMATION 

 



 
 



 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hillmorton Football Club is looking into the potential of building on its growth over the last 
couple of years by setting up some football coaching specifically for girls. With the success 
of the Lionesses in the recent World Cup, girl’s football has never been so popular. If there 
is enough interest, weekly coaching sessions will be provided by qualified coaches, with the 
intention of forming teams in the future to join leagues. The club will also support anybody 
interested in becoming involved in the coaching aspect of things. If you are interested in 
your daughter attending or you would like to discuss in more detail, please contact Rob 
Hope on 07748 903353. 
 


